Mr. Amon Carter
Publisher of The Star Telegram
Ft. Worth, Texas

Dear Mr. Carter:

We were indeed very happy to receive the telephone message Saturday evening, December 18, regarding Capt. Clarence M. Ferguson.

During these uncertain times it is fine to know that word can come through from our loved ones, wherever they may be. We are deeply grateful to your son. Lt. Amon Carter, Jr., for his kind consideration of our feelings and hopes, and we pray for his Happiness also.

I have been fortunate in getting all the packages sent to Clarence that are allowed during the specified time; having received direct help from the Red Cross in Waco, I believe the personal package will go through the censors. The tobacco and books are well on the way, I'm sure.

Clarence wouldn't say a word that he thought might sorry us, but even so the feelings in his generalities assure me that he is well and kept busy, which is so important. He is a lawyer by Profession, and might I add, a good one, and since they are adept at conversing and discussing inumerable topics, I feel the time may not seem too long.

In my letter today to Clarence, I have given Lt. Carter my deepest thanks for his consideration, and I know that each soldier will be much happier when they know the ones at home have had their anxious thoughts and fears alleviated somewhat. I hope all our letters will get to them, as time goes on, and the culmination of it all will be their job well-done and at home conce more.

If at any time we can be of any service to you, please don't hesitate to call on us.

I am enclosing a short article published in the Groesbeck Journal that you might like to read.

Sincerely,

Mr. & Mrs. P. F. Ferguson (father and mother)
Mrs. C. M. Ferguson (wife)
& Son -- Jon

Mrs. C. M. Leagueon DEC 23 1943